

4 December 2024

Karen Callaghan, CEO
SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL TAMBELLUP

Dear Karen,

We are Vision Christian Media which produces Vision Christian Radio, a national, non-denominational Christian radio service. We are an independent not-profit Christian charity predominantly funded by everyday people motivated to help fellow Aussies look to God daily. Many listeners have themselves been helped by Vision and know firsthand that it is "good soil".

For 15 years Vision has been blessed in providing a service to the Tambellup community. We are now in a position where we need to relocate our equipment as the site we are at is no longer available.

We are asking if the Shire of Broomehill Tambellup will grant permission to Vision, to relocate to the Community Resource Centre (CRC) at 34 Norrish Street, Tambellup WA. Our investigations have shown that the transmission coverage from CRC is very good and will reach the town area.

Briefly the equipment involved are:

- An antenna and satellite dish (size of Foxtel dish) on the roof
- Transmitter (size of a VCR player) inside the building
- · Decoder (size of a DVD unit) inside the building

We attach the Technical Information Sheet that explains in detail the equipment involved and more information.

We look forward to working together with the Shire in the continuation of providing this service to the Tambellup community.

Should you require further information please reach out, ph 1800 00 777 0.

Yours sincerely,

Jean Pelite

**Project Officer** 

**LETTER SENT BY EMAIL**